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DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

February 27, 2006

6:00 P.M. – Janet N. opened meeting with a quiet time and the serenity prayer. Introductions for first time attendees. Dan H. -A Way Out Group, Les H., Mike, Jay

Anniversaries- Gloria P. 17 yrs, Selby H. 13 yrs, Pete C. 16 yrs, Kevin G. 1 yr. CONGRATULATIONS!

46 AA’s attending

Secretary’s Report –Bob W.:

20 copies of January minutes brought to meeting.

Minutes will now be posted on the website at www.district10nia.org for downloading. 

Secretary’s report approved by majority vote.

Treasurer’s Report – Steve K.:

Contributions were better this month. I would like to thank all the groups who donated, especially Father Berger Hall, the Afterwork Study Group in Antioch, and A Way Out Group for their generous donations. Expenses were high due to larger Corrections literature purchase and deposit for Fall Breakfast. The discrepancies for last years expenses were due to non-budgeted items and accounting errors. 

District 10 checking:

Beginning Balance

$ 2,355.46

Income



$  1,528.76

Expenses


$ (1,334.13)

Ending Balance

$ 2,550.09

District 10 Reserve Savings
$ 1,468.40

Treasurer’s report reviewed and approved by majority vote.

DCM/ALT DCM Report – Janet N.:

The Area Assembly & Pre-General service conference will be April 8th in Geneva, IL.

The NIA spring conference is March 30-April 2nd in Itasca, IL

Alt DCM – Cheryl V.: I have taken the liberty to sign District 10 up for 8-10am in the Hospitality Suite at the Spring Conference. Please make a point of coming and helping out at the suite. The district meetings will be held here at St. Gilberts every 4th Sunday of the month except in December, which will be December 17th. 

Directory – John B.: Directories are here. 5,000 printed. Please take some and bring them back to your groups.

Answering Service – Eileen R.: Not present. Lynn P. Alt.: From January 17 to February 26, 2006, our answering service responded to 172 calls. The breakdown is as follows:

Meetings
/Other information

86

Other Districts


30

Al-Anon / ACOA   

2

HU/Wrong #



21

NA/CA




1

Misc.




10

12-step calls



22
As always, we are grateful to our volunteers who give their time to allow us to provide this important service.

Treatment Facilities – Scott S.: Nothing to report. Christine H. The Tuesday Gateway women’s meeting is going well.

Public Information – Carmela R.: There will be a PI committee meeting March 12 at Carmela’s home. Performing a library sweep to check and see if they have a Big Book and a 12&12. Also getting ready to do another mass mailing. Would like to have the Area Public Information chair come to the district and speak soon. Looking into Public Service Announcement send to the district to have aired. 

CPC – Pete C.: We have a speaker for March 27th. There will be a wellness fair at NIU in March, and also at Diamond Lake in August.

Grapevine – Rick S.: District 12 has asked if we could bring the Grapevine display to the Spring Breakfast. Digital Grapevine is available online at http://www.aagrapevine.org
Motion made to have grapevine renewed. Passed.

Literature – Gloria P.: Thursday 5:30pm SH ordered 18 12 & 12 books.

Corrections – Lynn B.: We appreciate the people who keep coming to the jail meetings. Thank you for carrying the message inside the walls. Please consider being a volunteer if you are not already one. Applications are available on the website.

Newsletter – John C.: Thanks to Scott S. for the excellent article in the March issue. The deadline for the April issue is noon on March 22.

Please encourage your groups to keep contributing articles, because those and the Clipboard are what mainly draw readers to us and make it possible to carry the message. Articles should be kept to approximately 500 words when possible. We also accept suggestions for the Heard at Meetings section, which seems to be gaining a following.

Committee chairs and alternates should keep in mind that Conscious Contact is one way to get information about their committees and activities to our members.

Please note that the web version now contains only the generic emails addresses for committees that Joe created.

All contributions should be sent to newslatter@district10nia.org, which appears in several places in Conscious Contact. 

Archives – Mark D.: Not present. No report.

Special Needs –Susan S.: Thanks to everyone who has signed up to bring meetings to people with special needs. Loretta would like to have meetings brought to her in Round Lake Beach. Also Natalie who lives in Kenosha would like to have a meeting brought to her also. Please consider signing up for this wonderful service to your fellow AA members.

Events – Dan W.: The Spring Breakfast will be held on April 30th. Tickets are $15.00. Please see Dan if you would like to help with ticket sales. Denny M. is the speaker.

The Fall Breakfast speaker will be John B.

Web Site – Joe M.: Not present. No report. Jack B. Alt. New website is up and running. 

G.S.R. Contact Committee – Janet N.:I have decided to take the GSR contact committee from Cheryl and help out to get more GSR’s involved. Please, if you know of a meeting that does not have a GSR, please inform them about what a GSR does and ask them if they would come to a district meeting.

GSR Reports – 


John-



Round Lake Park Saturday night Avon township meeting needs support.


Jack-



Friday, March 31st, there is an Open meeting at the A Way Out Group in Downtown Libertyville at the St. Lawrence Episcopal Church.


Cheryl-



Recently, my home group had a breakfast meeting with a speaker at a local restaurant, and everyone had a fantastic time. Maybe some other groups might do the same thing to keep everyone connected and sharing in the fellowship.

Old Business – 

Workshops- There will be a slogan workshop after May. Please bring back to your groups about ideas for potential workshops.


2007 State Conference- There has been much activity with regards to locations for the Illinois State Conference. A decision will be made on March 5th at Father Berger Hall to decide which hotel to work with. We will also be presenting the bid April 8th at the Spring Assembly. Please consider volunteering and helping to make this a great conference, if we get the bid.

New Business – None.

Motion made to close at 6:55pm

Meeting was closed with the Lord’s Prayer.

Submitted by Bob W.

March 26, 2006

